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                                    PART II 
 
              INFORMATION REQUIRED IN THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT 
 
 
Item 3. Incorporation of Documents by Reference. 
        --------------------------------------- 
 
     Nabi (the "Company") hereby incorporates by reference in this Registration 
Statement the following documents and information heretofore filed with the 
Securities and Exchange Commission (the "Commission"): 
 
     (a) The Company's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended 
December 31, 1999; 
 
     (b) The Company's Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarterly period 
ended April 1, 2000; and 
 
     (c) The description of the Company's Common Stock contained in its 
Registration Statement on Form 10 filed with the Commission on May 4, 1970, as 
amended, pursuant to Section 12 of the Exchange Act of 1934, as amended. 
 
     All documents subsequently filed by the Company pursuant to Sections 13(a), 
13(c), 14 and 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the 
"Exchange Act"), prior to the filing of any post-effective amendment which 
indicates that all securities offered hereunder have been sold or which 
deregisters all securities then remaining unsold, shall be deemed to be 
incorporated by reference in this Registration Statement and to be a part hereof 
from the date of filing such documents. Any statement contained in a document 
incorporated or deemed to be incorporated by reference herein shall be deemed to 
be modified or superseded for purposes of this Registration Statement to the 
extent that any other subsequently-filed document which also is incorporated or 
deemed to be incorporated by reference herein modifies or supersedes such 
statement. Any such statement so modified or superseded shall not be deemed, 
except as so modified or superseded, to constitute a part of this Registration 
Statement. 
 
Item 4. Description of Securities. 
        ------------------------- 
 
     Not applicable. 
 
Item 5. Interests of Named Experts and Counsel. 
        -------------------------------------- 
 
     Not applicable. 
 
Item 6. Indemnification of Directors and Officers. 
        ----------------------------------------- 
 
     The Company is a Delaware corporation. Reference is made to Section 145 of 
the Delaware General Corporation Law, as amended, which provides that a 
corporation may indemnify any person who was or is a party to or is threatened 
to be made a party to any threatened, pending or completed action, suit or 
proceeding whether civil, criminal, administrative or investigative (other than 
an action by or in the right of the corporation) by reason of the fact that he 
or she is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation, or 
is or was serving at the request of the corporation as a director, officer, 
employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or 
other enterprise, against expenses (including attorneys' fees), judgments, fines 
and amounts paid in settlement actually and reasonably incurred by him or her in 
connection with such action, suit or proceeding if he or she acted in good faith 
and in a manner he or she reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to the 
best interests of the corporation and, with respect to any criminal action or 
proceeding, had no reasonable cause to believe his or her conduct was unlawful. 
Section 145 further provides that a corporation similarly may indemnify any 
person who was or is a party or is threatened to be made a party to any 
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threatened, pending or completed action or suit by or in the right of the 
corporation to procure a judgment in its favor by reason of the fact that he or 
she is or was a director, officer, employee or agent of the corporation, or is 
or was serving at the request of the corporation as a director, officer, 
employee or agent of another corporation, partnership, joint venture, trust or 
other enterprise, against expenses (including attorneys' fees) actually and 
reasonably incurred by him or her in connection with the defense or settlement 
of such action or suit if he or she acted in good faith and in a manner he or 
she reasonably believed to be in or not opposed to the best interests of the 
corporation and except that no indemnification shall be made in respect of any 
claim, issue or matter as to which such person shall have been adjudged to be 
liable to the corporation unless and only to the extent that the Delaware Court 
of Chancery or the court in which such action or suit was brought shall 
determine upon application that, despite an adjudication of liability but in 
view of all the circumstances of the case, such person is fairly and reasonably 
entitled to indemnity for such expenses which the Court of Chancery or such 
other court shall deem proper. The Company's Certificate of Incorporation 
further provides that the Company shall indemnify its directors and officers to 
the fullest extent permitted by the law of the State of Delaware. 
 
     The Company's Certificate of Incorporation provides that the Company's 
directors shall not be liable to the Company or its stockholders for monetary 
damages for breach of fiduciary duty as a director, except to the extent that 
exculpation from liability is not permitted under the Delaware General 
Corporation Law as in effect at the time such liability is determined. 
 
     The Certificate of Incorporation and the Company's By-laws also provide 
that each person who was or is made party to, or is involved in, any action, 
suit, proceeding or claim by reason of the fact that he or she is or was a 
director or officer of the Registrant (or is or was serving at the request of 
the Registrant as a director or officer of any other enterprise, including 
service with respect to employee benefit plans) shall be indemnified and held 
harmless by the Registrant, to the full extent permitted by Delaware law, as in 
effect from time to time, against all expenses (including attorneys' fees and 
expenses), judgments, fines, penalties and amounts to be paid in settlement 
incurred by such person in connection with the investigation, preparation to 
defend or defense of such action, suit, proceeding or claim. The Company's By- 
laws allow similar rights of indemnification to be afforded, in the Company's 
discretion, to its employees and agents. 
 
     The rights to indemnification and the payment of expenses provided by the 
Certificate of Incorporation do not apply to any action, suit, proceeding or 
claim initiated by or on behalf of a person otherwise entitled to the benefit of 
such provisions. Any person seeking indemnification under the Certificate of 
Incorporation shall be deemed to have met the standard of conduct required for 
such indemnification unless the contrary shall be established. Any repeal or 
modification of such indemnification provisions shall not adversely affect any 
right or protection of a director or officer with respect to any conduct of such 
director or officer occurring prior to such repeal or modification. 
 
     The Company maintains an indemnification insurance policy covering all 
directors and officers of the Company and its subsidiaries. 
 
Item 7. Exemption from Registration. 
        --------------------------- 
 
     Not applicable. 
 
Item 8. Exhibits. 
        -------- 
 
     See the exhibit index immediately preceding the exhibits attached hereto. 
 
Item 9. Undertakings. 
        ------------ 
 
     (a)  The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes: 
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          (1)  To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being 
made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement to include any 
material information with respect to the plan of distribution not previously 
disclosed in the registration statement or any material change to such 
information in the registration statement. 
 
          (2)  That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the 
Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed to be 
a new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the 
offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona 
fide offering thereof. 
 
          (3)  To remove from registration by means of a post-effective 
amendment any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the 
termination of the offering. 
 
          (4)  That, for purposes of determining any liability under the 
Securities Act of 1933, each filing of the registrant's annual report pursuant 
to Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the Exchange Act (and, where applicable, 
each filing of an employee benefit plan's annual report pursuant to Section 
15(d) of the Exchange Act) that is incorporated by reference in the registration 
statement shall be deemed to be a new registration statement relating to the 
securities offered therein, and the offering of such securities at that time 
shall be deemed to be the initial bona fide offering thereof. 
 
     (b)  Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the 
Securities Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling 
persons of the registrant pursuant to the provisions of the Delaware General 
Corporation Law and the registrant's Certificate of Incorporation and By-laws, 
or otherwise, the registrant has been advised that, in the opinion of the 
Securities and Exchange Commission, such indemnification is against public 
policy as expressed in the Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event 
that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities (other than the 
payment by the registrant of expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or 
a controlling person of the registrant in the successful defense of any action, 
suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person 
in connection with the securities being registered, the registrant will, unless 
in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been settled by controlling 
precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether 
such indemnification by it is against public policy, as expressed in the Act, 
and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue. 
 
                                  SIGNATURES 
                                  ---------- 
 
     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, the 
registrant certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all 
of the requirements for filing on Form S-8 and has duly caused this registration 
statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly 
authorized, in the City of Boca Raton, State of Florida, on the 8th day of 
June, 2000. 
 
                                 NABI 
 
                                 By:/s/ David J. Gury 
                                    ------------------------------ 
                                    David J. Gury 
                                    Chairman, President and Chief 
                                    Executive Officer 
 
 
     KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS, that each person whose signature 
appears below on this Registration Statement hereby constitutes and appoints 
David J. Gury and Constantine Alexander, and each of them, with full power to 
act without the other, his true and lawful attorney-in-fact and agent, with full 
power of substitution and resubstitution, for him and in his name, place and 
stead, in any and all capacities (until revoked in writing) to sign any and all 
amendments (including post-effective amendments and amendments thereto) to this 
Registration Statement on Form S-8 of the registrant, and to file the same, with 
all exhibits thereto and other documents in connection therewith, with the 
Securities and Exchange Commission, granting unto said attorneys-in-fact and 
agents, and each of them, 
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full power and authority to do and perform each and every act and thing 
requisite and necessary fully to all intents and purposes as he might or could 
do in person thereby ratifying and confirming all that said attorneys-in-fact 
and agents or any of them, or their substitute or substitutes, may lawfully do 
or cause to be done by virtue hereof. 
 
     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, 
this registration statement has been signed below by the following persons in 
the capacities and on the dates indicated. 
 
 
 
        Signatures                           Title                              Date 
        ----------                           -----                              ---- 
                                                                      
/s/ David J. Gury            Chairman of the Board, President,              June 8, 2000 
- ---------------------------  Chief Executive Officer 
 
David J. Gury 
/s/ Thomas H. McLain         Senior Vice President, Corporate               June 8, 2000 
- ---------------------------  Services and Chief Financial Officer 
Thomas H. McLain 
 
/s/ Mark Smith               Senior Director of Finance and                 June 8, 2000 
- ---------------------------  Principal Accounting Officer 
Mark Smith 
 
/s/ Richard A. Harvey, Jr.   Director                                       June 8, 2000 
- --------------------------- 
Richard A. Harvey, Jr. 
 
/s/ David L. Castaldi        Director                                       June 8, 2000 
- --------------------------- 
David L. Castaldi 
 
                             Director 
- --------------------------- 
David A. Thompson 
 
/s/ George E. Ebright        Director                                       June 8, 2000 
- --------------------------- 
 George W. Ebright 
 
/s/ Linda Jenckes            Director                                       June 8, 2000 
- --------------------------- 
Linda Jenckes 
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Exhibit 4.1 
 
 
                                     NABI 
 
                                  2000 EQUITY 
                                INCENTIVE PLAN 
 
                        (As adopted by the Shareholders 
                           of Nabi on May 26, 2000) 
 
 
Section 1.  Purpose 
 
          The purpose of the 2000 Equity Incentive Plan (the "Plan") of NABI 
(the "Company") is to enable the Company and its subsidiaries to attract, retain 
and motivate their employees and consultants and to enable these employees and 
consultants to participate in the long-term growth of the Company by providing 
for or increasing the proprietary interests of such persons in the Company, 
thereby assisting the Company to achieve its long-range performance goals. 
 
Section 2.  Definitions 
 
          As used in the Plan: 
 
               "Act" means the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended. 
 
               "Award" means any Option, Stock Appreciation Right, Performance 
          Share, Restricted Stock or Stock Unit awarded under the Plan. 
 
               "Board" means the Board of Directors of the Company. 
 
               "Committee" means the Compensation Committee of the Board or any 
          successor thereto appointed by the Board and consisting of at least 
          two or more "non-employee directors" as that term is defined in Rule 
          16b-3 promulgated under the Act. 
 
               "Code" means the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended from 
          time to time. 
 
               "Common Stock" or "Stock" means the Common Stock, $0.10 par 
          value, of the Company. 
 
               "Fair Market Value" means, with respect to Common Stock or any 
          other property, the fair market value of such property as determined 
          by the Committee in good faith or in the manner established by the 
          Committee from time to time. 
 
               "Incentive Stock Option" means an option to purchase shares of 
          Common Stock awarded to a Participant under the Plan which is intended 
          to meet the requirements of Section 422 of the Code or any successor 
          provision. 
 
               "Nonconforming Awards" shall mean any Award permitted under the 
          provisos set forth in Sections 6(b) and 9(b). 
 
               "Non-qualified Stock Option" means an option to purchase shares 
          of Common Stock awarded to a Participant under the Plan which is not 
          intended to be an Incentive Stock Option. 
 
               "Option" means an Incentive Stock Option or a Non-qualified Stock 
          Option. 



 
 
               "Participant" means a person selected by the Committee to receive 
          an Award under the Plan. 
 
               "Performance Cycle" or "Cycle" means the period of time selected 
          by the Committee during which performance is measured for the purpose 
          of determining the extent to which an award of Performance Shares has 
          been earned. 
 
               "Performance Shares" means shares of Common Stock awarded to a 
          Participant under Section 8. 
 
               "Restricted Period" means the period of time selected by the 
          Committee during which an award of Restricted Stock may be forfeited 
          to the Company. 
 
               "Restricted Stock" means shares of Common Stock awarded to a 
          Participant under Section 9 which are subject to forfeiture. 
 
               "Stock Appreciation Right" or "SAR" means a right awarded to a 
          Participant under Section 7. 
 
               "Stock Unit" means a share of Common Stock or a unit is valued in 
          whole or in part by reference to, or otherwise based on, the value of 
          a share of Common Stock, awarded to a Participant under Section 10. 
 
Section 3.  Administration 
 
          The Plan shall be administered by the Committee. The Committee shall 
have the authority to adopt, alter and repeal such administrative rules, 
guidelines and practices governing the operating of the Plan as it shall from 
time to time consider advisable, to interpret the provisions of the Plan and any 
Award, and to decide all disputes arising in connection with the Plan. The 
Committee's decisions and interpretations shall be final and binding. 
 
Section 4.  Eligibility 
 
          All employees and consultants of the Company or any of its 
subsidiaries, including any director who is an employee or consultant of the 
Company, shall be eligible to be Participants in the Plan. 
 
Section 5.  Stock Available for Awards 
 
          (a)  Awards may be made under the Plan for up to 1,696,922 shares of 
Common Stock. If any Award in respect of shares of Common Stock expires or is 
terminated before exercise or is forfeited for any reason or settled in a manner 
that results in fewer shares of Common Stock outstanding than were initially 
awarded, including without limitation the surrender of shares of Common Stock in 
payment for the Award or any tax obligation thereon, the shares of Common Stock 
subject to such Award or so surrendered, as the case may be, to the extent of 
such expiration, termination, forfeiture or decrease, shall again be available 
for award under the Plan. Shares of Common Stock issued under the Plan may 
consist in whole or in part of authorized but unissued shares or treasury 
shares. 
 
          (b)  In the event that the Committee determines in its sole discretion 
that any stock dividend, extraordinary cash dividend, creation of a class of 
equity securities, recapitalization, reorganization, merger, consolidation, 
split-up, spin-off, combination, exchange of shares, warrants or rights offering 
to purchase Common Stock at a price substantially below fair market value, or 
other similar transaction affects the Common Stock such that an adjustment is 
required in order to preserve the benefits or potential benefits intended to be 
made available under the Plan, the Committee shall have the right to adjust 
equitably any or all of (i) the number and kind of shares of stock or securities 
in respect of which Awards may be made under the Plan, (ii) the number and kind 
of shares subject to outstanding Awards, and (iii) the award, exercise or 
conversion price with respect to any of the foregoing, and if considered 
appropriate, the Committee may make provision for a cash payment with 
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respect to an outstanding Award, provided that the number of shares subject to 
any Award shall always be a whole number. 
 
          (c)  Subject to Section 6(a) below, the Company may make Awards under 
the Plan in substitution for stock and stock-based awards held by employees of 
another corporation who concurrently become employees of the Company or a 
subsidiary of the Company as the result of a merger or consolidation of the 
employing corporation with the Company or a subsidiary of the Company or the 
acquisition by the Company or a subsidiary of the Company of property or stock 
of the employing corporation. The Committee may direct that the substitute 
awards be granted on such terms and conditions as the Committee considers 
appropriate in the circumstances. The shares which may be delivered under such 
substitute Awards shall be in addition to the maximum number of shares provided 
for in section (a) above. 
 
          (d)  In no event shall any Participant receive in any calendar year 
Awards under the Plan and any other grants for more than Two Hundred Fifty 
Thousand (250,000) shares of Common Stock. 
 
Section 6.  Options 
 
          (a)  Subject to the provisions of the Plan, the Committee may award 
Incentive Stock Options and Non-qualified Stock Options and determine the number 
of shares to be covered by each Option, the option price therefor, the term of 
the Option, and the other conditions and limitations applicable to the exercise 
of the Option. The terms and conditions of Incentive Stock Options shall be 
subject to and comply with Section 422 of the Code, or any successor provision, 
and any regulations thereunder. Anything in the Plan to the contrary 
notwithstanding, no term of the Plan relating to Incentive Stock Options shall 
be interpreted, amended or altered, nor shall any discretion or authority 
granted to the Committee under the Plan be so exercised, so as to disqualify the 
Plan or, without the consent of the optionee, any Incentive Stock Option granted 
under the Plan, under Section 422 of the Code. 
 
          (b)  The option price per share of Common Stock purchasable under an 
Option shall not be less than 100% of the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock 
on the date of award with respect to Incentive Stock Options and not less than 
85% of the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on the date of award with 
respect to Non-qualified Stock Options; provided, however, that with respect to 
Non-qualified Stock Options, the option price per share of Common Stock 
purchasable under such Options may be less than 85% (but never less than 50%) of 
the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on the date of award of the Non- 
qualified Stock Option so long as any such Non-Conforming Awards, together with 
all other Non-Conforming Awards outstanding at the time, do not cover shares of 
Common Stock aggregating more than five percent of the shares of Common Stock 
reserved for issuance under the Plan at the time. If the Participant owns or is 
deemed to own (by reason of the attribution rules applicable under Section 
424(d) of the Code) more than 10% of the combined voting power of all classes of 
stock of the Company or any subsidiary or parent corporation of the Company and 
an Incentive Stock Option is granted to such Participant, the option price shall 
be not less than 110% of Fair Market Value of the Common Stock on the date of 
award. 
 
          (c)  No Incentive Stock Option shall be exercisable more than ten 
years after the date the option is awarded and no Non-Qualified Stock Option 
shall be exercisable more than ten years and one day after the date the option 
is awarded. If a Participant owns or is deemed to own (by reason of the 
attribution rules of Section 424(d) of the Code) more than 10% of the total 
combined voting power of all classes of stock of the Company or any subsidiary 
or parent corporation of the Company and an Incentive Stock Option is awarded to 
such Participant, the term of such option shall be no more than five years from 
the date of award. 
 
          (d)  No shares shall be delivered pursuant to any exercise of an 
Option until payment in full of the option price therefor is received by the 
Company. Such payment may be made in whole or in part in cash or by certified or 
bank check or, to the extent permitted by the Committee at or after the award of 
the Option, by delivery of a note or shares of Common Stock owned by the 
optionee, including Restricted Stock, valued at their Fair Market Value on the 
date of delivery, or such other lawful consideration as the Committee may 
determine. The Committee may permit a Participant to elect to pay the exercise 
price upon the exercise of an Option by 
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authorizing a third party to sell Shares (or a sufficient portion of the Shares) 
acquired upon exercise of the Option and remit to the Company a sufficient 
portion of the sale proceeds to pay the entire exercise price and any tax 
withholding resulting from such exercise. 
 
          (e)  Except to the extent the Committee shall otherwise determine, 
whether at the time the Option is granted or thereafter, no Option shall be 
transferable by the Participant otherwise than by will or by the laws of descent 
and distribution, and all Options shall be exercisable, during the Participant's 
lifetime, only by the Participant. 
 
          (f)  The Committee may at any time accelerate the exercisability of 
all or any portion of any Option. 
 
          (g)  Once an Option is awarded, the price per share of Common Stock 
purchasable under the Option shall not be reduced without the approval of the 
stockholders of the Company. 
 
          (h)  The Company may require each Participant who receives an ISO to 
notify the Company in writing immediately after the Participant makes a 
Disqualifying Disposition of any Shares received pursuant to the exercise of an 
ISO. The term "Disqualifying Disposition" means any disposition (including any 
sale) of Shares before the later of (a) two years after the Participant was 
granted the ISO under which the Participant acquired such Shares, or (b) one 
year after the Participant acquired the Shares by exercising the ISO. 
 
Section 7.  Stock Appreciation Rights 
 
          (a)  A Stock Appreciation Right is an Award entitling the Participant 
to receive an amount in cash or shares of Common Stock or a combination thereof 
having a value equal to (or if the Committee shall so determine at time of 
grant, less than) the excess of the Fair Market Value of a share of Common Stock 
on the date of exercise over the Fair Market Value of a share of Common Stock on 
the date of grant (or over the option exercise price, if the Stock Appreciation 
Right was granted in tandem with a Stock Option) multiplied by the number of 
shares with respect to which the Stock Appreciation Right shall have been 
exercised. 
 
          (b)  Subject to the provisions of the Plan, the Committee may award 
SARs in tandem with an Option (at or after the award of the Option), or alone 
and unrelated to an Option, and determine the terms and conditions applicable 
thereto, including the form of payment. SARs granted in tandem with an Option 
shall terminate to the extent that the related Option is exercised, and the 
related Option shall terminate to the extent that the tandem SARs are exercised. 
 
          (c)  An SAR related to an Option which can be exercised only during 
limited periods following a change in control of the Company may entitle the 
Participant to receive an amount based upon the highest price paid or offered 
for Common Stock in any transaction relating to the change in control or paid 
during the thirty-day period immediately preceding the occurrence of the change 
in control in any transaction reported in the stock market in which the Common 
Stock is normally traded. 
 
          (d)  Notwithstanding that an Option at the time of exercise shall not 
be accompanied by a related Stock Appreciation Right, if the market price of the 
shares subject to such Option exceeds the exercise price of such Option at the 
time of its exercise, the Committee may, in its discretion, cancel such Option, 
in which event the Company shall pay to the person exercising such Option an 
amount equal to the difference between the Fair Market Value of the Common Stock 
to have been purchased pursuant to such exercise of such Option (determined on 
the date the Option is canceled) and the aggregate consideration to have been 
paid by such person upon such exercise. Such payment shall be by check, bank 
draft or in Common Stock having a Fair Market Value (determined on the date the 
payment is to be made) equal to the amount of such payments or any combination 
thereof, as determined by the Committee. The Committee may exercise its 
discretion under the first sentence of this paragraph (d) only in the event of a 
written request of the person exercising the option, which request shall not be 
binding on the Committee. 
 
Section 8.  Performance Shares 
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          (a)  A Performance Share is an Award entitling the Participant to 
acquire shares of Common Stock upon the attainment of specified performance 
goals. Subject to the provisions of the Plan, the Committee may award 
Performance Shares and determine the performance goals applicable to each such 
Award, the number of such shares for each Performance Cycle, the duration of 
each Performance Cycle and all other limitations and conditions applicable to 
the awarded Performance Shares. There may be more than one Performance Cycle in 
existence at any one time, and the duration of Performance Cycles may differ 
from each other. The payment value of each Performance Share shall be equal to 
the Fair Market Value of one share of Common Stock on the date the Performance 
Share is earned or, in the discretion of the Committee, on the date the 
Committee determines that the Performance Share has been earned. 
 
          (b)  During any Performance Cycle, the Committee may adjust the 
performance goals for such Performance Cycle as it deems equitable in 
recognition of unusual or non-recurring events affecting the Company, changes in 
applicable tax laws or accounting principles, or such other factors as the 
Committee may determine. 
 
          (c)  As soon as practicable after the end of a Performance Cycle, the 
Committee shall determine the number of Performance Shares which have been 
earned on the basis of performance in relation to the established performance 
goals. The payment values of earned Performance Shares shall be distributed to 
the Participant as soon as practicable thereafter. The Committee shall 
determine, at or after the time of award, whether payment values will be settled 
in whole or in part in cash or other property, including Common Stock or Awards. 
 
Section 9.  Restricted Stock 
 
          (a)  A Restricted Stock Award is an Award entitling the Participant to 
acquire shares of Common Stock for a purchase price (which may be zero) equal to 
or less than their par value, subject to such conditions, including a Company 
right during a specified period or periods to repurchase such shares at their 
original purchase price (or to require forfeiture of such shares if the purchase 
price was zero) upon the Participant's termination of employment. 
 
          (b)  Subject to the provisions of the Plan, the Committee may award 
shares of Restricted Stock and determine the purchase price (if any) therefor, 
the duration of the Restricted Period during which, and the conditions under 
which, the shares may be forfeited to or repurchased by the Company and the 
other terms and conditions of such Awards. Shares of Restricted Stock may be 
issued for no cash consideration or such minimum consideration as may be 
required by applicable law. Restricted Stock Awards shall not permit the right 
of the Company to repurchase shares of Restricted Stock or the requirement that 
such shares be forfeited to the Company to lapse in less than three years; 
provided, however, that such lapsing shall be permitted so long as any such Non- 
Conforming Awards, together with all other Non-Conforming Awards outstanding at 
the time, do not cover shares of Common Stock aggregating more than five percent 
of the shares of Common Stock reserved for issuance under the Plan at the time. 
 
          (c)  Shares of Restricted Stock may not be sold, assigned, 
transferred, pledged or otherwise encumbered, except as permitted by the 
Committee, during the Restricted Period. Shares of Restricted Stock shall be 
evidenced in such manner as the Committee may determine. Any certificates issued 
in respect of shares of Restricted Stock shall be registered in the name of the 
Participant and unless otherwise determined by the Committee, deposited by the 
Participant, together with a stock power endorsed in blank, with the Company. At 
the expiration of the Restricted Period, the Company shall deliver such 
certificates to the Participant. 
 
          (d)  A Participant shall have all the rights of a shareholder with 
respect to the Restricted Stock including voting and dividend rights, subject to 
nontransferability restrictions and Company repurchase or forfeiture rights 
described in this Section and subject to any other conditions contained in the 
Award. 
 
Section 10. Stock Units 
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          (a)  Subject to the provisions of the Plan, the Committee may award 
Stock Units subject to such terms, restrictions, conditions, performance 
criteria, vesting requirements and payment rules as the Committee shall 
determine. 
 
          (b)  Shares of Common Stock awarded in connection with a Stock Unit 
shall be issued for no cash consideration or such minimum consideration as may 
be required by applicable law. 
 
Section 11. General Provisions Applicable to Awards 
 
          (a)  Each Award under the Plan shall be evidenced by a writing 
delivered to the Participant specifying the terms and conditions thereof and 
containing such other terms and conditions not inconsistent with the provisions 
of the Plan as the Committee considers necessary or advisable to achieve the 
purposes of the Plan or comply with applicable tax regulatory laws and 
accounting principles. 
 
          (b)  Each Award may be made alone, in addition to or in relation to 
any other award. The terms of each Award need not be identical, and the 
Committee need not treat Participants uniformly. Except as otherwise provided by 
the Plan or a particular Award, any determination with respect to an Award may 
be made by the Committee at the time of award or at any time thereafter. 
 
          (c)  The Committee shall determine whether Awards are settled in whole 
or in part in cash, Common Stock, other securities of the Company, Awards or 
other property. The Committee may permit a Participant to defer all or any 
portion of a payment under the Plan, including the crediting of interest on 
deferred amounts denominated in cash and dividend equivalents on amounts 
denominated in Common Stock. 
 
          (d)  In the discretion of the Committee, any Award under the Plan may 
provide the Participant with (i) dividends or dividend equivalents payable 
currently or deferred with or without interest, and (ii) cash payments in lieu 
of or in addition to an Award. 
 
          (e)  The Committee shall determine the effect on an Award of the 
disability, death, retirement or other termination of employment of a 
Participant and the extent to which, and the period during which, the 
Participant's legal representative, guardian or designated beneficiary may 
receive payment of an Award or exercise rights thereunder. 
 
          (f)  In order to preserve a Participant's rights under an Award in the 
event of a change in control of the Company, the Committee in its discretion 
may, at the time an Award is made or at any time thereafter, take one or more of 
the following actions with respect to any such change of control; (i) provide 
for the acceleration of any time period relating to the exercise or realization 
of the Award, (ii) provide for the Purchase of the Award upon the Participant's 
request for an amount of cash or other property that could have been received 
upon the exercise or realization of the Award had the Award been currently 
exercisable or payable, (iii) adjust the terms of the Award in a manner 
determined by the Committee, (iv) cause the Award to be assumed, or new rights 
substituted therefor, by another entity, or (v) make such other provision as the 
Committee may consider equitable and in the best interests of the Company. 
 
          (g)  The Participant shall pay to the Company, or make provision 
satisfactory to the Committee for payment of, any taxes required by law to be 
withheld in respect of Awards under the Plan no later than the date of the event 
creating the tax liability. In the Committee's discretion, such tax obligations 
may be paid in whole or in part in shares of Common Stock, including shares 
retained from the Award creating the tax obligation, valued at their Fair Market 
Value on the date of delivery. The Company may, to the extent permitted by law, 
deduct any such tax obligations from any payment of any kind otherwise due to 
the Participant. 
 
          (h)  For purposes of the Plan, the following events shall not be 
deemed a termination of employment of a Participant: 
 
               (i)  a transfer to the employment of the Company from a 
          subsidiary or from the Company to a subsidiary, or from one subsidiary 
          to another; or 
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               (ii) an approved leave of absence for military service or 
          sickness, or for any other purpose approved by the Company, if the 
          Participant's right to reemployment is guaranteed either by a statute 
          or by contract or under the policy pursuant to which the leave of 
          absence was granted or if the Committee otherwise so provides in 
          writing. 
 
For purposes of the Plan, employees of a subsidiary of the Company shall be 
deemed to have terminated their employment on the date on which such subsidiary 
ceases to be a subsidiary of the Company. 
 
          (i)  The Committee may amend, modify or terminate any outstanding 
Award, including substituting therefor another Award of the same or a different 
type, changing the date of exercise or realization and converting an Incentive 
Stock Option to a Non-qualified Stock Option, provided that the Participant's 
consent to such action shall be required unless the Committee determines that 
the action, taking into account any related action, would not materially and 
adversely affect the Participant, and provided further that, notwithstanding the 
foregoing, the Committee may not simultaneously terminate an Option and 
substitute therefor another Option having a lower per share exercise price. 
 
Section 12. Miscellaneous 
 
          (a)  No person shall have any claim or right to be granted an Award, 
and the grant of an Award shall not be construed as giving a Participant the 
right to continued employment. The Company expressly reserves the right at any 
time to dismiss a Participant free from any liability or claim under the Plan, 
except as expressly provided in the applicable Award. 
 
          (b)  Subject to the provisions of the applicable Award, no Participant 
shall have any rights as a shareholder with respect to any shares of Common 
Stock to be distributed under the Plan until he or she becomes the holder 
thereof. A Participant to whom shares of Common Stock is awarded shall be 
considered the holder of the Shares at the time of the Award except as otherwise 
provided in the applicable Award. 
 
          (c)  Subject to the approval of the shareholders of the Company, the 
Plan shall be effective on May 26, 2000. Prior to such approval, Awards may be 
made under the Plan expressly subject to such approval. 
 
          (d)  The Board may amend, suspend or terminate the Plan or any portion 
thereof at any time, provided that no amendment shall be made without 
shareholder approval if such approval is necessary to comply with any applicable 
tax or regulatory requirement. 
 
          (e)  Awards may not be made under the Plan after May 26, 2010, but 
then outstanding Awards may extend beyond such date. 
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                                                                     Exhibit 4.2 
 
 
                                     NABI 
                         EMPLOYEE STOCK PURCHASE PLAN 
                    (as adopted by the Shareholders of Nabi 
                               on May 26, 2000) 
 
          1.  Purpose 
              ------- 
 
          The Nabi Employee Stock Purchase Plan (the "Plan") is intended to 
provide employees of Nabi (the "Company") an opportunity to acquire a 
proprietary interest in the Company through the purchase of shares of the common 
stock of the Company ("Common Stock" or "Stock"). It is the intention of the 
Company to have the Plan qualify as an employee stock purchase plan under 
Section 423 of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the "Code"). The 
provisions of the Plan shall be construed so as to extend and limit 
participation in a manner consistent with the requirements of such section of 
the Code. 
 
          2.  Eligibility 
              ----------- 
 
          Any employee of the Company is eligible to participate in the Plan 
provided he or she (i) is employed by the Company on the Offering Commencement 
Date (as defined in Section 3 of this Plan) or, if such date is not a regular 
business day for the Company, the first regular business day of the Company 
after the Offering Commencement Date, and (ii) is employed by the Company as of 
the date(s) each payroll deduction made in accordance with Section 4 of this 
Plan is made. 
 
          Notwithstanding the foregoing, no employee will be eligible to 
participate in the Plan if (i) immediately after the grant of an option, the 
employee would own stock or hold outstanding options to purchase stock 
possessing five (5) percent or more of the total combined voting power or value 
of all classes of stock of the Company, or (ii) the grant of the option would 
permit the participant's rights to purchase stock under all employee stock 
purchase plans of the Company to accrue at a rate which exceeds $25,000 of the 
fair market value of the stock (determined at the time the option is granted) 
for each calendar year in which such option is outstanding at any time. 
 
          For purposes of this Section 2, the rules of Section 424(d) of the 
Code shall apply in determining stock ownership of an employee, and stock which 
an employee may purchase under outstanding options shall be treated as stock 
owned by the employee. 
 
          3.  Offering Periods 
              ---------------- 
 
          Under the Plan, there will be two six-month offering periods per year, 
provided however that the initial offering period shall be five months in 
duration. The initial offering of Common Stock under the Plan shall begin on 
July 1, 2000 (and such date shall be deemed to be the Offering Commencement Date 
for such initial offering) and will end on November 30, 2000 (and 



 
 
such date shall be deemed to be the Offering Termination Date for such initial 
offering). Each subsequent offering of Common Stock (an "Offering") will begin 
on June 1 and December 1 of a calendar year (each an "Offering Commencement 
Date"), and will end on each of November 30 and May 31, respectively (each an 
"Offering Termination Date"). The first such six-month Offering shall begin on 
December 1, 2000. 
 
          4.  Participation 
              ------------- 
                              (a)  An eligible employee may elect to participate 
                    in any Offering by having payroll deductions made in 
                    accordance with Section 4(b) hereof over the six-month 
                    period commencing on the Offering Commencement Date (a "Plan 
                    Period"). An eligible employee whose employment with the 
                    Company commences after the Offering Commencement Date in 
                    any Plan Period may elect to participate in the next 
                    following Plan Period, but shall not be entitled to 
                    participate in the Offering that is in progress on the date 
                    his or her employment with the Company begins. 
 
                              (b)  An eligible employee may participate in any 
                    Offering by completing an authorization form for payroll 
                    deductions and filing it with the Company no later than a 
                    date prior to the Offering Commencement Date for the 
                    Offering designated by the Administrator (as defined in 
                    Section 10) or, in the absence of such a designation, the 
                    date five business days before the Offering Commencement 
                    Date. Payroll deductions will be spread evenly over the Plan 
                    Period or such shorter period during which an eligible 
                    employee may participate in the Plan, as provided in this 
                    Section 4. An eligible employee electing to participate in 
                    the Plan by means of payroll deductions for a particular 
                    Plan Period may not alter the rate of payroll deductions 
                    more than one time during the period. All such payroll 
                    deductions shall be credited to the participant's account 
                    under the Plan. Employees on leave of absence for a period 
                    not exceeding 90 days will be permitted to continue 
                    participating in the Offering, if they continue making 
                    periodic payments to the Company. Each authorization form 
                    filed by an eligible employee is of a continuing nature and 
                    shall apply to all subsequent Offerings for which the 
                    employee is eligible unless and until revoked or replaced by 
                    the employee. 
 
                              (c)  In no event shall the aggregate of all 
                    payroll deductions made with respect to a single Plan Period 
                    for an eligible employee be less than one percent (1%) or 
                    more than ten percent (10%) of the employee's base pay 
                    earned during the Plan Period. For purposes of the Plan, 
                    "base pay" means regular salary or straight time earnings, 
                    excluding commissions, overtime payments, bonuses, 
                    nonrecurring payments, and incentive or contingent payments. 
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     5.   Option Grant and Price 
          ---------------------- 
 
                              (a)  A participant's authorization for payroll 
                    deductions for any Offering shall become effective as of the 
                    Offering Commencement Date or, if applicable, the date upon 
                    which he or she elects to participate as permitted in 
                    Section 4, and the participant shall be deemed to have been 
                    granted an option as of the applicable date to purchase as 
                    many full shares of Common Stock as can be purchased with 
                    the payroll deductions credited to his or her account during 
                    the Offering. 
 
                              (b)  The option price of Common Stock for any 
                    Offering will be equal to the lower of 85 percent of the 
                    last sale price of the Stock on the Nasdaq National Market 
                    on (i) the day immediately prior to the Offering 
                    Commencement Date or (ii) the day immediately prior to the 
                    Offering Termination Date for the Offering or, in either 
                    case, if no trading occurred in the Stock on the Nasdaq 
                    National Market on such date, then the next prior business 
                    day on which trading occurred in the Stock on the Nasdaq 
                    National Market. 
 
     6.   Withdrawal 
          ---------- 
 
                              (a)  A participant may withdraw payroll deductions 
                    credited to his or her account for any Offering by giving 
                    written notice to the Company at any time up to a date prior 
                    to the Offering Termination Date designated by the 
                    Administrator (as defined in Section 10). Upon notice of 
                    withdrawal, all of the participant's payroll deductions for 
                    the offering will be paid promptly without interest, and no 
                    further payroll deductions will be made. A participant who 
                    withdraws from an Offering cannot participate again in that 
                    Offering, but can participate in any other Offering for 
                    which he or she is eligible. 
 
                              (b)  Upon termination of a participant's 
                    employment for any reason other than death, the payroll 
                    deductions credited to the participant's account will be 
                    returned to the participant without interest. If the 
                    participant dies after termination of employment, such 
                    amount shall be returned to the person or persons entitled 
                    thereto under Section 11. 
 
                              (c)  Upon termination of a participant's 
                    employment because of death, the participant's beneficiary 
                    will have the right to elect, by written notice given to the 
                    Company within the 30-day period commencing with the date of 
                    the death of the participant, either (i) to withdraw all of 
                    the payroll deductions credited to the participant's account 
                    under the Plan, or (ii) to exercise the participant's option 
                    on the Offering Termination Date 
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                    for the purchase of the number of full shares of Common 
                    Stock which the accumulated payroll deductions in his or her 
                    account will purchase at the applicable option price. In 
                    lieu of any fractional shares, any excess in such account 
                    will be returned to the participant's beneficiary without 
                    interest. In the event that no written notice of election is 
                    received by the Company, the beneficiary will be deemed to 
                    have elected to withdraw the accumulated payroll deductions 
                    credited to the participant's account at the date of the 
                    participant's death and such amount will be paid promptly to 
                    the beneficiary without interest. 
 
     7.   Exercise of Option 
          ------------------ 
 
     Unless a participant gives written notice to the Company as provided in 
Section 6(a), an option for the purchase of Common Stock with payroll deductions 
for any Offering will be deemed to have been exercised automatically on the 
Offering Termination Date for the Offering for the number of full shares of 
Common Stock which the accumulated payroll deductions in the participant's 
account on that date will purchase at the applicable option price.  In lieu of 
fractional shares, any excess in the account will be applied to the 
participant's account for the next Offering; provided, however, that if the 
participant does not elect to participate in such next Offering, then this 
account credit will be distributed to the participant in cash without interest. 
 
     8.   Delivery 
          -------- 
 
     As promptly as practicable after the Offering Termination Date for any 
Offering, the Company will deliver to each participant, as appropriate, the 
Common Stock purchased upon the exercise of his or her option. 
 
     9.   Stock 
          ----- 
 
               (a)  The maximum number of shares of Common Stock which may be 
               made available for purchase under the Plan shall be 500,000 
               shares, subject to adjustment upon changes in the capitalization 
               of the Company. Shares shall be made available from authorized, 
               unissued and reserved Common Stock of the Company. If the total 
               number of shares for which options are exercised for any Offering 
               exceeds the number of shares available, the Company will make a 
               pro rata allocation of the shares available in as nearly uniform 
               a manner as practicable and as the Company may determine to be 
               equitable, and the balance of payroll deductions credited to the 
               account of each participant under the Plan shall be returned as 
               promptly as possible, without interest. 
 
               (b)  The participant will have no interest in Stock covered by an 
               option until such option has been exercised. 
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               (c)  Stock to be delivered to a participant with respect to any 
               Offering under the Plan will be registered in the name of the 
               participant or, if the participant so directs by written notice 
               to the Company before the Offering Termination Date, in the names 
               of the participant and such other person as may be designated by 
               the participant, as joint tenants with rights of survivorship, to 
               the extent permitted by applicable law. 
 
               (d)  The Board of Directors may, in its discretion, require as 
               conditions to the exercise of any option, that either (i) a 
               registration statement under the Securities Act of 1933, as 
               amended, with respect to shares covered by the option shall be 
               effective, or (ii) the participant shall represent, in such form 
               and manner as the Company may determine, that it is the 
               participant's intention to purchase the shares only for 
               investment. The participant shall deliver to the Company such 
               certificates and other documents as may be requested by the 
               Company in order to evidence compliance with applicable state and 
               federal securities regulations. 
 
     10.  Administration 
          -------------- 
 
     The Plan initially shall be administered by the Company's President or the 
President's designee (the "Administrator"). The interpretation and construction 
of any provision of the Plan and the adoption of rules and regulations for 
administering the Plan shall be made by the Administrator, subject, however, to 
the final determination of the Board of Directors of the Company. Determinations 
made by the Administrator and approved by the Board of Directors with respect to 
any matter or provision contained in the Plan shall be final, conclusive and 
binding upon the Company and upon all participants, their legal representatives 
and any other persons under the Plan. Any rule or regulation adopted by the 
Administrator shall remain in full force and effect unless and until altered, 
amended or repealed by the Board of Directors. 
 
     11.  Designation of Beneficiary 
          -------------------------- 
 
     A participant may file a written designation of a beneficiary to receive 
any Stock or cash in the event of the participant's death. Any designation of a 
beneficiary may be changed by the participant at any time by written notice to 
the Administrator. Upon the death of a participant and upon receipt by the 
Administrator of proof of the identity and existence at the time of the 
participant's death of a beneficiary validly designated under the Plan, the 
Company will deliver such Stock or cash to the participant's beneficiary. In the 
event that no beneficiary survives the participant, the Company will deliver 
such Stock or cash to the executor or administrator of the participant's estate. 
If no executor or administrator has been appointed to the knowledge of the 
Administrator, the Company, in its discretion, may deliver such Stock or cash to 
the spouse or to any one or more dependents of the participant as the 
Administrator may designate. No beneficiary shall, prior to the death of the 
participant, acquire any interest in any Stock or cash credited to the 
participant under the Plan. 
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     12.  Transferability 
          --------------- 
 
     Neither contributions credited to a participant's account nor any rights 
with regard to the exercise of an option or the receipt of Stock under the Plan 
may be assigned, transferred, pledged or otherwise disposed of in any way by a 
participant. Any such assignment, transfer, pledge or other disposition shall be 
without effect, except that the Company may treat such an act as an election to 
withdraw funds in accordance with Section 6. 
 
     13.  Use of Funds 
          ------------ 
 
     All payroll deductions received or held by the Company under the Plan will 
be general assets of the Company and may be used for any corporate purpose. The 
Company shall not be obligated to segregate such payroll deductions. 
 
     14.  Effect of Changes in Common Stock 
          --------------------------------- 
 
     If the Company subdivides or reclassifies Common Stock which has been or 
may be optioned under the Plan, or declares any dividend payable in shares of 
Common Stock, or takes any other action of a similar nature affecting such 
Stock, then the number and class of shares of Common Stock which may thereafter 
be optioned (in the aggregate and with respect to any individual participant) 
will be adjusted accordingly and, in the case of each option outstanding at the 
time of any such action, the number and class of shares which may thereafter be 
purchased pursuant to the option and the option price per share shall be 
adjusted to the extent determined by the Board of Directors, upon the 
recommendation of the Administrator, to be necessary to preserve unimpaired and 
undiluted the rights of the holder of such option. 
 
     15.  Amendment 
          --------- 
 
     The Board of Directors of the Company may at any time amend the Plan; 
provided, however, that the Board may not make any change in any option 
previously granted which would adversely affect the rights of any participant. 
No amendment may be made without prior approval of the holders of a majority of 
the shares of Common Stock of the Company issued, outstanding and entitled to 
vote if such amendment would: 
 
                    (a)  require the sale of more shares of Stock than are 
               authorized under Section 9 of the Plan; or 
 
                    (b)  permit payroll deductions at a rate in excess of 10 
               percent of a participant's base pay. 
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     16.  Discontinuance or Termination 
          ------------------------------ 
 
     The Plan shall terminate on the Offering Termination Date on which the 
number of shares for which options are exercised exceeds the number of shares 
available for the Offering. The Board of Directors may at any other time 
terminate the Plan. No discontinuance or termination may affect options 
previously granted except as provided herein. 
 
     17.  Notices 
          ------- 
 
     All notices or other communications by a participant to the Company under 
the Plan shall be deemed to have been duly given when received by the Company. 
 
     18.  Merger or Consolidation 
          ----------------------- 
 
     In the event of a merger or consolidation to which the Company is a party 
(other than a merger or consolidation in which shareholders of the Company 
immediately prior to the merger or consolidation shall immediately following the 
merger or consolidation own securities in the resulting corporation having the 
right to cast more than 50% of the votes necessary to elect a majority of the 
Directors of the resulting corporation), or in the event of a sale or transfer 
of all or substantially all of the Company's assets, the Plan shall terminate 
and the date of such merger, consolidation, sale or transfer shall be the 
Offering Termination Date for the Plan Period within which such event occurs. To 
the extent of payroll deductions credited to each participant's account on the 
Offering Termination Date, the holder of each option then outstanding shall be 
deemed to have exercised the option and shall be entitled to receive, as nearly 
as reasonably may be determined, the securities or property to which a holder of 
Common Stock was entitled immediately prior to the merger, consolidation, sale 
or transfer. The Board of Directors shall take such steps in connection with any 
merger, consolidation, sale or transfer as it may deem necessary to insure that 
the provisions of Section 14 will thereafter be applicable, as nearly as 
reasonably possible, to such securities or property. 
 
     19.  Approval of Stockholders 
          ------------------------ 
 
     The Plan shall be effective when approved by the holders of a majority of 
the shares of Common Stock of the Company present and entitled to vote either at 
the next annual meeting of stockholders, a special meeting in lieu of the annual 
meeting, or a special meeting of holders of Common Stock called, at least in 
part, to act upon the Plan, provided, that a quorum representing a majority of 
all outstanding voting stock of the Company is, either in person or by proxy, 
present and voting on the Plan. 
 
     20.  Participant and Employee Rights  The Plan shall not be deemed to give 
          ------------------------------- 
any participant or any employee the right to be retained in the employ of the 
Company, or to confer on or create in any participant or any employee any 
rights, legal or equitable, except such as are expressly set forth herein. 
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     21.  Governing Law 
          ------------- 
 
     The Plan shall be construed, and the rights and liabilities of all persons 
under the Plan shall be determined, in accordance with the laws of the State of 
Delaware, to the extent not superseded by federal law. 
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                                                                   Exhibit 5 
                                                                   --------- 
 
                         NUTTER, McCLENNEN & FISH, LLP 
 
                               ATTORNEYS AT LAW 
 
                            ONE INTERNATIONAL PLACE 
                       BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS  02110-2699 
 
           TELEPHONE: 617-439-2000          FACSIMILE: 617-973-9748 
 
CAPE COD OFFICE                                             DIRECT DIAL NUMBER 
HYANNIS, MASSACHUSETTS 
 
 
                                 June 8, 2000 
 
 
Nabi 
5800 Park of Commerce Boulevard, N.W. 
Boca Raton, FL  33487 
 
Gentlemen/Ladies: 
 
         Reference is made to the registration statement on Form S-8 (the 
"Registration Statement") which Nabi (the "Company") is filing concurrently 
herewith with the Securities and Exchange Commission under the Securities Act of 
1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), with respect to 2,196,922 shares of the 
Company's common stock, $0.10 par value per share (the "Common Stock"), 
consisting of 1,696,922 which are issuable pursuant to the Nabi 2000 Employee 
Stock Plan (the "Equity Plan"), and 500,000 which are issuable pursuant to the 
Nabi 2000 Employee Stock Purchase Plan (the "Stock Purchase Plan" and together 
with the Equity Plan, the "Plans"), and an indeterminate number of shares of 
such Common Stock which may be issued or become issuable under the Plans by 
reason of stock dividends, stock splits or other recapitalizations executed 
hereafter. 
 
         We have acted as legal counsel for the Company in connection with the 
creation of the Plans, are familiar with the Company's Amended and Restated 
Certificate of Incorporation and By-laws, both as amended to date (collectively, 
the "Organizational Documents"), and have examined such other documents as we 
deemed necessary for this opinion. Based upon the foregoing, we are of the 
opinion that: 
 
         1.   When issued and paid for in compliance with the terms of the 
applicable Plan, the Organizational Documents and the Delaware General 
Corporation Law, the 2,196,922 shares of Common Stock referred to above will be 
duly and validly issued, fully paid and non-assessable; and 
 
         2.   The additional shares of Common Stock which may become issuable 
under the Plans by reason of stock dividends, stock splits or other 
recapitalizations hereafter executed, if and when issued in accordance with the 
terms of the applicable Plan and upon compliance with the applicable provisions 
of law and of the Organizational Documents, will be duly and validly issued, 
fully paid and non-assessable. 
 
     We understand that this opinion letter is to be used in connection with the 
Registration Statement and hereby consent to the filing of this opinion letter 
with and as a part of the Registration Statement and of any amendments thereto. 
It is understood that this opinion letter is to be used in connection with the 
offer and sale of the aforesaid shares only while the Registration Statement, as 
it may be amended from time to time as contemplated by Section 10(a)(3) of the 
Securities Act, is effective under the Securities Act. 
 
                             Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
                             Nutter, McClennen & Fish, LLP 
 
NCH/CA 



 
 
                                                             Exhibit 23.2 
                                                             ------------ 
 
 
              CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS 
 
 
We consent to the incorporation by reference in the Registration Statement (Form 
S-8 No. 33-00000) pertaining to the 2000 Equity Incentive Plan and 2000 
Employee Stock Purchase Plan of Nabi of our report dated February 16, 2000, with 
respect to the consolidated financial statements and schedule of Nabi included 
in its Annual Report (Form 10-K) for the year ended December 31, 1999, filed 
with the Securities and Exchange Commission. 
 
                                                    /s/ Ernst & Young LLP 
Miami, Florida 
June 7, 2000 
 



 
 
                                                            Exhibit 23.3 
                                                            ------------ 
 
 
              CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS 
 
 
We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration 
Statement on Form S-8 of Nabi of our report dated March 26, 1999 relating to the 
financial statements and financial statement schedules which appears in Nabi's 
Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 1999. 
 
 
/s/PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP 
PRICEWATERHOUSECOOPERS LLP 
Miami, Florida 
June 7, 2000 
 


